JULY 11, 1990

Carol Boyce opened the meeting at the Goleta library at 7:35 p,m, There were 53 members signed in and nineteen guests,

Carol welcomed everyone and reminded all that the August meeting will be held at a different place. The August meeting will be held at the general purpose room of General Research Corp. on Hollister Ave. Forms with directions to the room were available for all in the back of the room. Carol reminded all to arrive early so as to have time to sign in and pick up a newsletter.

Thank you to all who participated in the Stow House July 4th celebration and the Brinkerhoff Independence Day celebration, Both days helped boost the proceeds of the opportunity quilt to \$840 thus far.

Mary Bursek has guest passes available for purchase at a cost of \$3,00 for members to give to friends or visitors. Available in lobby.

The ongoing Community Service project continues to be Quilts for the Battered Women's Shelter, Labels indicating our donation will be available from Marge Hall to be sewn on the back of the quilt, She will store them,

Goleta Valley Days is scheduled for Oct. 20th, There are 5 volunteers willing to form a committee for this and welcome any added people,

Phyllis Peterson and Doris Floyd, who are members of "On Line Quilters" spoke about quilts being made for Aids victims, They showed what their computer quilt group had done so far and the quilt which will be taken up north, They are trying to get a quilt made for the Aids Hospice House here in Santa Barbara,

Elizabeth Hegson and Sharon Doyle are starting a committee to organize a new member social Norah will assist them,

Rebecca Mealy spoke about the quilts she viewed in San Francisco from the Esprit collection under guidance of Judy Silver, the curator at 900 Minnesota Ave, She displayed books of Amish Quilts, Other quilts will be on display at the museum in Golden Gate park through Sep., 3rd

Visions Quilt show continues in San Diego through July (th,

Mary Bursek introduced the nineteen guests present: and welcomed our new member, Ingrid Engmyr.

Colby Kine Canked those who contributed refreshments. The list included Marty Frolli, June Harrah, Margaret Kocimski, Phyllis Petersen, Michelle Lynn, Rene Norris and Janet Berlin.

Colby Kline and Norah McMeeking spoke about the progress on the Museum Quilt show. The Museum League approved the budget. Sixteen blocks and one corner were on display for the members to see the progress. Laurie Ball will be designing the borders and sending them to the Guild.

July 11, 1990 page 2

Denise Clark reminded everyone to turn in money and raffle tickets for the opportunity quilt. The drawing will be held at the August meeting. She noted that \$163 was made at Stow House and \$92 at Brinkerholf Ave. toward the total \$840 thus far.

Sandi Globus made available on the bulletin board a copy of the treasurer's report. Currently there is \$3,621 in the treasury and the estimate was for \$2,085 for the yearly income. Due to the recent fire it was suggested to the members that the guild donate \$100 to the Council of Christmas Cheer, a local relief agency. All members agreed and additional envelopes were passed for individual donations. Last year's budge t included \$100 donation to the Goleta Library where we meet free of rent.

Judy Gorrindo spoke about her donation of time to make an angel quilt as a doorprize at the December meeting. She passed out patterns and an 8 inch square of fabric for those who sign up to participate.

Jan Inouye spoke about next month's meeting being held in a different place to accomodate a larger group coming to hear MaYy Ellen Hopkins. The challenges will be due for those doing them from her book. The quilts should be ready to hang with a sleeve and labeled.

- Vicki Johnson will be the September speaker. The workshop day was changed to Thursday following the meeting. A sign-up sheet was passed with the supply list needed for attendees attached.

Marie Webster's grand daughter Rosalind Perry, a guild member, will be showing her grandmother's book republished.

The nature challenge is due in October. If a guild member does a nature challenge it is attomatically entered in the Museum show. This is machine-quilted.

Mary Bursek filled in for the vacationing Carol Ludwig in handling the door prize. Ingrid Engmyr, a new member, won the door prize of a crocheted pillow donated by Margaret Kocimski, an employee of Stroud's. The fabric was won by Rebecca Mealy. The book plates were won by Irene Mason and Dorothy Probert.

Maggie Godwin handled the drawing for the President's Star Block of the month. There were 14 blocks submitted and won by Suzy Carter. The block to do for next month is a summer time applique. It is to be done On an 8 inch square of fabric which will be cut back by the winner to a 6 inch block. Members may use the pateern distributed or anything suggesting summer such as sunglasses or ice cream.

Those showing quilts in the Show & Tell portion of the meeting included Denise Clark, Ruth Walters, Verna Smith (winner of last month's Bow Tie), Penny Bridges, Sue Collins, Marge Hall, Mellody Balle, June Mannasi, Carolyn Nielsen, Betty Cavalucci and Char Schweitzer

The program by Sharyn S. Craig, Teacher of the year 1985, San Diego Adult Ed., was begun at 8:15 p.m. She spoke on crativity and looking at things and interpreting them into new quilts. Meeting ended at 10:00 p.m.